
Dear Judiciary Committee members; HB4005 is an amazingly poorly crafted, ill-conceived assault on the 
rights of Oregonians. It contains many provisions that defy logic and seem to address non-existent 
problems under the guise of making Oregon "safer". It will do nothing of the sort-in fact it will most likely 
make Oregon more dangerous by severely limiting our ability to defend ourselves,our families and our 
homes. I am left to come to only two possible conclusions: this bill was written by people with no concept 
of self defense or by people wanting to punish Oregonians who have the audacity to own a firearm. Oh 
wait, maybe it's both! This bill will be disastrous and do nothing to improve the quality of life in our state. It 
is an affront to the rights guaranteed to us in both the US and Oregon Constitutions. Please waste little 
time in sending this bill to the shredder. Thank you 
Ted Welter 
15878 Gescher LN SE 
Sublimity, OR 97385 

 


